App1l: for inclusion with March CC minutes.
Black = Original question. Red= CalMac response. Blue = CC comment.

Arran ferry questions submitted on behalf of the Arran Community Council — February
2014 acc.contactus@btinternet.com

Recently there has been a lot of speculation and misinformation circulating regards the conditions,
which will apply to our ferry service operation during inclement weather.

To try and put some perspective on the subject it would be useful if the following questions could be
addressed and the communities informed with the full facts.

We have listed some points, which may help this process.
* |s a multi-option approach being considered to prepare plan to address the various issues and is
there a priority for any specific problem? i.e.
To ensure we have at least one return sailing daily to a mainland port
To enable delivery of mail and papers at the start of the day
To enable a return crossing from the mainland morning and evening to enable hospital
and other health appointments to be completed

CalMac’s contract with The Scottish Government requires it to deliver the services as timetabled and
other than on occasions when the service is affected by circumstances outwith its control i.e.
dangerous sea conditions or closure of a port etc it incurs a financial penalty for cancelling sailings or
extended delays. There is no “minimum requirement” beyond the set timetable in the sense implied
by these questions. The ship will not sail if it is not safe to do so and the performance regime is
designed to ensure that safety can never be compromised. i.e. it cannot incentivise the Master to
sail when his professional judgement is not to do so.

It would appear that this question has been misinterpreted: It was never a question of challenging
the master’s decision to sail.

What we were asking was if the operator was considering a range of solutions to reduce the impact
to the residents for example in a case where adverse weather was forecast which may allow a “plan
B” to ensure the mail and papers would be delivered “on time”. It is not so much about a “minimum
requirement” but more with regards providing a minimum service which may ease the
inconvenience and financial impact a “No” sailing decision may have.

The response does indicate that this is not being considered but we may wish to go back and ask
what this would take and who should be involved. Would it require a revision to the contractual
terms currently in place?

* What is considered as a “Life line service” by Transport Scotland in respect to servicing Arran
residents?

® |sita minimum of one return crossing per day assuming weather allows?

e st freight and passenger or essential supplies?
The Ferry Plan states 'A lifeline ferry service is required in order for a community to be viable'
As stated above there is no set minimum however the operator is always mindful that prolonged
periods of cancellation are damaging to the islands and will take whatever steps it can to maintain
services as long as it is safe to do so. This may mean taking advantage of breaks in the weather to
operate outwith the set timetable. Unfortunately in prolonged periods of extreme weather which
affect a wide geographic area such as that we have seen in recent times, options can be very limited.
This is a bit of obfuscation as the definition does not quantify “viable”. Many of our small businesses
will argue that their operations are marginally “viable” in situations such as we experienced this



winter. If we take this response together with the previous reply it could be interpreted that a
“Lifeline” service does not require a daily or frequent service but simply ensures that supplies should
not run out. Understanding this condition is also important as some interpret “Lifeline” as the
requirement to run as close to schedule as possible and expect that the operator should ensure ALL
efforts are made to provide the timetabled service. It also influences the requirement for a “Port of
Refuge” which is accessible in all but the worst conditions.

* As Gourock is designated as our “Port of refuge” What costs are involved in addressing the
limitations with the Gourock link-span at high tides and is this being considered?

While Gourock is the designated “Port of Refuge” it can be by no means guaranteed that the
conditions there will permit the Arran vessel to berth. Unfortunately other than in very specific
circumstances the conditions which make Ardrossan inaccessible are likely to be the same at
Gourock. The capability of the linkspan in extreme conditions is only one factor and not considered
sufficiently unique to merit additional investment. High tides in themselves are not always an issue
but when combined with strong winds and a heavy swell are extremely dangerous and it is unlikely
that much can be done to address extreme conditions

The response again does not adequately address the concerns. It is not argued that any port will be
failsafe from weather impact but surely a quantification of the limitations at Gourock and the
requirements and costs associated with ensuring that the port is made adaptable to accommodate
our vessels would ensure that customers could understand what the restrictions were and where
cost factors were impacting our service.

* What other vessels in the Cal Mac fleet are compatible with Brodick, Ardrossan and Gourock?
Vessels in scope for each port:

Ardrossan: HEBRIDEAN ISLES, HEBRIDES, CLANSMAN, ISLE OF ARRAN, ISLE OF MULL, LORD OF THE
ISLES, CALEDONIAN ISLES, FINLAGGAN, ISLE OF LEWIS

Brodick: HEBRIDEAN ISLES, HEBRIDES, CLANSMAN, ISLE OF ARRAN, ISLE OF MULL, LORD OF THE
ISLES, CALEDONIAN ISLES (ISLE OF LEWIS AND FINLAGGAN tidally constrained)

Gourock: HEBRIDEAN ISLES, HEBRIDES, CLANSMAN, ISLE OF ARRAN, ISLE OF MULL, LORD OF THE
ISLES, CALEDONIAN ISLES, FINLAGGAN, ISLE OF LEWIS, LOCHNEVIS, CORUISK, BUTE, ARGYLE
Wemyss Bay: HEBRIDEAN ISLES, ISLE OF ARRAN, LORD OF THE ISLES, CORUISK, BUTE, ARGYLE

See the underlined vessels which are considered compatible with our main ports and Port of refuge.
Will the new terminal’s planned deeper berth remove the restrictions on the Finlaggan and Isle of
Lewis?

* Cal Mac is reported to say that Ardrossan is curtailed by winds in excess of 30 knots and swell. In
what conditions is Gourock compatible with the Caledonian Isles? A recent statement indicates
winds in excess of 10 knots and high tides will compromise the Caledonian Isles. Is there a viable
alternative?

We are not aware of any statement made on our behalf that states that ‘Ardrossan’ is curtailed by
winds in excess of 30 knots.” Nor that ‘winds in excess of 10 knots and high tides will compromise
the Caledonian Isles.” In recent months no 'Operating Limits' figures have been passed to the Ferry
Committee. We have explained the impact of heavy / adverse weather (wind and sea/swell). Strong
winds, sea/swell and extreme tidal conditions will all impact on the viability of a port of refuge
service to Gourock. Conditions that prevent Ardrossan from being viable in the main, will also
prevent Gourock from being considered a suitable alternative.

Other than Campbeltown Gourock is the only mainland port in the area with shelter and a suitable
linkspan. None of the others in the area- Fairlie, Hunterston and Wemyss Bay have the infrastructure
to take the MV Caledonian Isles or similar or to discharge vehicles or provide onward travel
connections. (We are actively seeking the Troon Pilots opinion on the ability of the scoped vessels
(see above) to access the P&O linkspan).



This clarifies some of the recent statements published. See below!

*In 2012 the Caledonian Isles struck the berth at Ardrossan and a subsequent analysis by Clydeport
identified that there had been an increase in damage to the fenders at Ardrossan but the Port was
suitable for the stipulated safety conditions. Has Cal Mac taken any corrective action or changed any
conditions to improve the ability of the Caledonian Isles to berth at Ardrossan without damage to
either berth or vessel?

The circumstances which led to the incident referred to was a weather-related squall and could not
be mitigated against then or in the future.

As per the note from Clydeport dated 12" June 2012 to Kenneth Gibson MSP following this incident
it was anticipated that the two parties would agree a consensus position which would address the
alleged increased damage and indirectly improve our service stats. Is it correct to assume nothing
happened from this offer from Clydeport?

Extract from message is copied below.

The prevailing winds at Ardrossan are South Westerly and through our simulation exercise

d that jt is certainly safe to.berth or depart at 35k in South Eastedy

[

A

‘ - cancellations over the past 7 years w%%m the wind speeds are between m o 30
km%ﬁ and also 30 to 40 knots. There has also been | ase in the amount of
times the decision is taken to stay overnight at Brodick as opposed to heading for Ardrossan
for the final sailing.

In recent times we have also seen a considerable increase in the amount spent on fender
repazm, memsiy it was common pr&mm to mplace worn facings, now we are replacing

We have asked Calmac to meet with us in the near future to go over all these points and will
keep you up to date of the situation.

I will also catch up with you shortly to update you on the developments at Ardrossan and
Hunterston,

* As a result of this incident have any additional restrictions been introduced which limits the ability
to berth at Ardrossan?

No.

See Above.
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* Have conditions at Ardrossan changed over the years, which would prevent the vessels
approaching and berthing as initially designed rather than the current sharp right turn to berth? E.g.
Reduction in dredging of the harbour.

The berthing geometry at Ardrossan has not changed. It is our understanding that the approach to
the berths for our Ferries has always been by executing a sharp right turn after entering the harbour.
The CALE ISLES can in benign conditions turn 180 degrees in the harbour then berth but, has to my
knowledge has not done so in recent years. In strong winds, the risks involved in conducting such a
manoeuvre are greater than the risks involved in conducting the right turn.

Dredging would not help with the right turn manoeuvre.

Interesting that local knowledge advises that the initial arrangement for berthing was to go straight
into the port and then reverse and undertake a 90 degree as indicated above but shortly afterwards
this was amended as masters and conditions changed. The question was asked to understand if the
depth of water or other conditions at Ardrossan had changed or was the berthing manoeuver now
adopted more a convenience rather than physical /environmental changes. Can the operator
confirm that there has been no change in depth of water in the berths? Possibly Clydeport will have
an answer for this.

* Troon is stated as “not practical” for the Caledonian Isles-why? And if so, how is she able to berth
for repairs?

Troon is exposed to similar conditions to those experienced in Ardrossan thus often ruling it out as
an alternative option in the majority of instances (this is compounded by the length of the vessel).
There are significantly different requirements for a ship discharging vehicles and passengers than
being tied up for repairs.

Thank you.

General points:

(* On the occasions when the Caledonian Isles berths overnight in Brodick does she carry freight or
passengers on the re-positioning runs after the scheduled service?

She operates as normal and is available to carry any customers subject to capacity.

See below.

* Why could these runs not have been notified or advertised to complement the restricted services
being operated at the time?

They are notified on the web and using text alerts (see below).

See below. Checking back the txt messages for the dates on which this occurred there is no message
regarding the repositioned journeys being open to passengers or vehicles. If this is only on the
website then travellers without smartphones are significantly disadvantaged. What were the

\utilisation figures for these sailings?

* Apart from the website and txt messages does Cal Mac have any other routes for communicating
service information to the Island residents and travellers?

The latest travel information is provided online, via smart phone apps, via SMS text and through
radio/TV broadcasts etc Customers with bookings who have provided mobile phone numbers will be
called or texted. Thank You.

* Why has the practice of advising “amber” conditions apparently ceased? Recent updates have only
given immediate travel updates / cancellations.

It hasn’t and the service page of the web has been recently upgraded to include more information.
Thank you!...The use of amber alerts status has now been reinstated but for a short period just as
the questions were initially being prepared this was not consistently included.



The following question are maybe more relevant for CMAL to respond to.

* What criteria will dictate the design of the new vessels proposed for our route — All weather
access, capacity, economy or?

It should be stressed that while a ship’s sea-keeping ability can be influenced by design, no ship is
entirely immune from extreme weather. In addition, it is likely that the comfort and tolerance levels
of customers will be affected by bad weather long before the ship itself.

It would be helpful if the design criteria could be published. This must be available from CMAL if they
are seeking options and CalMac are reported to be commenting on the proposals.

* The new terminal is being designed to be suitable for a variety of designs including multi hull but
who will enforce the required upgrades to mainland link-spans to ensure compatibility?

The ports over which CMAL has responsibility will be regularly reviewed and amended as required. It
would seem unlikely that a privately-operated port, which derives significant income from ferry
services, would not take the necessary steps to ensure that their infrastructure is compatible with
one of the largest users of the port in order to protect their revenue.

This response is one which does not provide any reassurance to residents and re-enforces the fact
that the route needs to be considered as an entity in its entirety and not addressed as a sectional
element. It is fair to recognise that this question could not be addressed by CalMac but it does need
to be submitted to CMAL and Transport Scotland for an answer. We need to understand who has
responsibility for and when the new designs are approved and that they have an agreed financial
supported resolution for berthing at Ardrossan and Gourock or another “Port of Refuge” if the
investment at Gourock cannot be justified as per earlier question.

Any comment or additional information to the points above would be appreciated prior to the
next CC meeting.

Arran Community Council.

A separate list of questions was tabled for the attention of Clydeport and their response.



